BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

       Tuesday, January 20, 2004

    7:00P.M.


Swampscott Town Hall, Douglas F. Allan Meeting Room


A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held in the Swampscott Town Hall, Douglas F. Allan Meeting Room on Tuesday, January 20, 2004 Chairman Marc R. Paster opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

Attendance: Chairman Marc R. Paster, Vice-Chair Daniel R. Santanello, Selectmen Reid J. Cassidy, Paul E. Levenson, and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.

Open Session

Jay Wayshak from American Cancer Society spoke regarding 2nd Annual Swampscott Relay for Life, which is a community event and with a date to be announced for later in the Year.
Anthony Barbuzzi, Patrick Keating, and Daniel Waters were introduced as newly appointed Swampscott Firefighters.

Chief Galante of the Swampscott Fire Department recognized his department on the Life Safety Achievement Award they received for the year 2002.

Update:

The new street signs were shown. These signs will be placed on major routes in Swampscott to start with and eventually all street signs will be replaced. The Rotary Club is proposing to hold a fundraiser to help with the cost of this project.

Attorney William Dimento spoke on behalf of his client Mr. Francis J Peralta, III, owner of C&L Liquor Store, who recently opened his business on Sunday prior to an approval by the Board of Selectmen. Mr. Dimento informed the Board of Selectmen that Mr. Peralta made a honest mistake regarding the new change to the current blue laws and apologized to the Town and to the Board of Selectmen for any harm caused by opening his business on a Sunday. Mr. Perlata has donated to the town on behalf of his business a check for the amount of $200.00 towards the renovation of Abbot Park.

Public Hearings:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to open a public meeting regarding the opening of Liquor Stores for Sunday Liquor Sales seconded by Selectman Santanello.The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to approve Sunday Liquor Sales for C&L Liquors, Vinnin Square Liquors and both locations of Fiory’s Variety with stipulation of having no sales prior to noon time seconded by Selectman Cassidy. The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to close public hearing seconded by Selectman Levenson.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to open public hearing on a request from Thomas and Anthony Fiory for transfer of liquor license seconded by Selectman Cassidy. The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to approve transfer of liquor license from Thomas and Anthony Fiory to K and K’s Fiory’s Market, Inc pending Cori Certification and completion of all paperwork, seconded by Selectman Santanello.The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to close Public Hearing seconded by Selectman Santanello.

Appointments:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to appoint Ray Rice to the position of Assistant Town Engineer for a period of 6 Month’s ending June 30, 2004 seconded by Selectman Santanello.

Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to accept meeting minutes for December 9, 2003 and January 6, 2004 seconded by Selectman Levenson.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to adopt Roadway Emergency Policy recommended by the Town Administrator, Andrew Maylor

 seconded by Selectmen Santanello.

Town Administrator’s Report:

Town Administrator, Andrew Maylor informed the Board of Selectmen he would be presenting a balanced Fiscal 2005 Budget to them by the third week in February. A seminar for all Department Heads has been scheduled to help clarify liability claims processing regarding General Liability Insurance. The Fiscal 2005 capital Improvements request have been submitted by town departments and Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator will be looking over these and making his recommendations to the Swampscott Capital Improvements Committee.

Selectmen’s Time: 

Selectman Levenson thanked the many well wishers who have called him and or have sent cards regarding his decision not to seek re-election for his seat on the Board of Selectmen. Joe Markarian, School Building Committee was thanked for his effort and commitment to the new high school. 

Selectman Santanello welcomed “Salvy the Florist” to the Town and wished them well in their new location on Humphrey Street. The Essex County Federal Relief application for a possible refund to the Town in regards to snow emergency was talked about briefly. Selectman Santanello thought this was great opportunity and should not be passed on.

Selectman Paster welcomed home Officer Hoffman who was recognized by his

Co-Workers, Town Officials and Residents with a banner displayed from the Swampscott Police Department welcoming him home.

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Cassidy and seconded by Selectman Levenson to adjourn meeting at approx 9:15pm.

Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant

